
November 19, 2021 FOi No: 2021-43 

VIA EMAIL- Reclactecl 

Redacted 
Dear Reclactecl 

Re: Request for Records 

Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act 

The City of White Rock has reviewed your request for access to the fo llowing records pursuant 

to the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the "Act"): 

• the total number of hours assigned to patrolling the Pier and Promenade by City of 
White Rock Bylaw Officers to enforce the No Dogs Allowed during the April 1st to 
September 30th season 

• the total cost for those hours of the Bylaw Officers, who are relegated to patrolling the 
Promenade and Pier to enforce the No Dogs Allowed during the April 1st to September 
3(Yh season 

• the total amount of hours and total costs for the Bylaws Officers assigned to enforce the 
relevant bylaws in the same areas from October 1st, 2020 to March 31st, 2021 

• the total amount of Bylaw tickets handed out between April 1st and September 30th of 
this year regarding Dogs on the Promenade and the Pier 

• the total amount of dog licenses valid and issued so far in 2021 

The specific hours or costs associated with patrolling dogs on t he Pier and Promenade are not 
available. The City does not assign Bylaw Enforcement Officers specifically to the task of 

patro lling dogs on the Pier and Promenade. Observing the Pier and Promenade is just one task 
of many t hat Bylaw Enforcement Officers attend to while on patrol. 

Statistics on bylaw ticketing and dog licensing are avai lable. Twenty-six (26) bylaw tickets 

related to the presence of dogs on the Pier and Promenade were issued between April 1, 2021 
and September 30, 2021. Eight-hundred seventy-two (872) dog licences have been issued in 
White Rock as of November 17. 
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Please contact our office if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Ken Overton 
Manager, Property, Risk Management, and FOI 
604-541-2104 
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If you believe that the City of White Rock has been unreasonable in its handling of your request, 
you may ask the Information and Privacy Commissioner to review our response. You have 30 
days from receipt of this notice to request a review by writing to: 
 

Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner 
3rd Floor, 756 Fort Street 
Victoria BC  V8W 1H2 
 

Should you decide to request a review, please provide the Commissioner’s office with: 
 

1. your name, address, and telephone number; 
2. a copy of this letter; 
3. a copy of your original request sent to the City of White Rock; and 
4. the reasons or grounds upon which you are requesting the review. 

 
 




